MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL

[image: image4.wmf]
DECEMBER 2012 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

December has arrived accompanied by snow and ice!  This month seems to go so quickly in school due to all of the events.  A notice of these events has already been sent home.
Well done
· to all pupils and staff who remembered to wear something tartan and bring a donation for Cash for Kids last week.  The sum of £438.71 was donated.
Good Luck

· to Owen Vinter P7.28 who will complete ski training sessions in Austria over the next few months and also compete in the British Championships and the English Championships.  At present, Owen is ranked number one in his age group.  We will follow his progress closely.
· National Young Mathematics Award – a group of pupils recently succeeded in reaching the second round of this competition.  Erin Beveridge P7.26 and Iona Ferguson P7.28 wrote this account of their experience.
On Tuesday, 6 November Iona Ferguson, Erin Beveridge, Raafi Mahmood and Jack Little took part in the National Young Mathematicians Award, which was held at the Explore Learning Centre in Sainsbury’s, Darnley.  We were set a problem where we had to figure out different combinations to make a bead bracelet.  We got 45 minutes to work out the problem and 15 minutes to design a poster explaining how we got the answer which we used to present at the end of the challenge.

We found out a week later that we had got through to the next round.

We then took part in round two of the Award and had to solve a second problem.  We were against only two of the schools that we had competed against in the first round.  We were then set a second problem where we had to figure out the distance a snake would have to travel to get into five coils.  We again had to present results using a poster, at the end of our exciting day.

We are still waiting to hear from Explore Learning to find out if we got through to the final, which will take place in The University of Cambridge.  Throughout this experience, we have had a wonderful time and had experience of working on hard challenges.  We have learned to work as a team efficiently  and we have improved our problem solving skills.

Thanks
· to all parents, staff and pupils (including many former pupils) who supported the PTA Fayre on Saturday.  A special thanks to the PTA who worked hard prior to the day as well as during the Fayre.  A sum of approximately £3,200 was raised.
· to Mrs Carol Imrie who gave the school the beautiful large Christmas tree which is lit up in the Street.  I hope you have the opportunity to see it over the next few weeks, if you are attending any of our December events.
· to parents who supported our recent Careers’ Week.  Skills for learning, life and work are part of a Curriculum for Excellence and we really appreciate the time and support given by parents.
Staffing

Miss McColgan has been asked to be Acting Head Teacher in Thornliebank Primary School and she will begin this post in January.  We wish Siobhan luck.  In her absence, Mrs Jo McGregor will be Acting Depute Head Teacher P6/P7 in Mearns Primary. I have spoken with ERC Personnel about a replacement teacher to work with Mrs Williams in P1.3.
Coffee and Carols

A reminder of this P6 Enterprise event, which takes place tomorrow, Thursday 6 December from 6.30pm to 8pm.  There are tickets still available.  This is always a popular event for families.  We would still welcome donations for the tombola.  All profits from this event will be donated to the Glasgow City Mission project.

School Uniform

Once again, I thank parents for their continuing support to ensure children come to school wearing school uniform.  

Following ERC’s Dressing for Excellence guidelines issued last session, pupils representing the school at events should be in full school uniform.  At school Sports Festivals (when competing with other schools), a white polo shirt, school tracksuit or navy school sweatshirt and navy tracksuit trousers should be worn.

Spray Deodorant/Fire Alarm

[image: image1.wmf]The fire alarm recently activated due to spray deodorant being used by senior pupils.  We would ask parents that pupils do not bring spray deodorants to school.  On this particular occasion, the whole school had to evacuate in really cold conditions.  Teaching time was also lost.
‘Triple P’ Parenting Workshops
Triple P Parenting Workshops were held last session Mearns Primary.  These were positively evaluated by parents and will be run again this session.  If you are interested, please contact Mrs Clarkson, DHT.
Dogs in the Playground

Following a concern raised by a parent, we would again remind everyone to ensure that any dog near children in the vicinity of the school should be on a lead.

Parent Consultation Groups

Information about forthcoming parent consultation meetings is available on the East Renfrewshire Parent website:

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/parents
Agenda items are welcome from parents.  If you wish to put forward an item for the agenda, please email or telephone the named contact for each group.  It would be helpful if agenda items could be submitted one week before the meeting.

The Parent Council Chairs’ Forum meet on Wednesday, 13 February 2013 at 7pm in Williamwood High School and on Wednesday, 22 May 2013 at 7pm in Mearns Castle High School.  Two members of the Parent Council can attend these meetings to represent all parents within the school.  Contact for this group is John Daffurn, Professional Officer, telephone number 0141 577 3945 or email john.daffurn@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk

Equalities Forum: A letter with this information has been sent home to all families.  This meeting is for a nominated parent representative from each school and schools’ Equality Coordinators.  In Mearns Primary, Linda Clarkson, DHT is Equality Coordinator.  Contact for this group is Maureen Sneddon, Quality Improvement Officer, telephone 0141 577 3942 or email  maureen.sneddon@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk
Rag Bag Collection
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Since August, this collection has raised £600.  As on previous occasions, this money will be given to our Eco Committee led by Mrs McGregor.  They will use this money to support them in the excellent work that they do to minimise litter in the lunch hall and in the school grounds also to support work in the Eco Garden.
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Photographs

We received commission of £1,161.19 from sales of school photographs and this will be used to support ICT work in school.

Parental Surgeries

These are sessions during which parents can meet with members of the Senior Management Team to discuss any issue.  Although we meet with parents at other times, especially if there are concerns, we previously had these allocated parental surgery times as sometimes parents just want information or advice.  Available times are:
Ann Macbeth, Head Teacher




Fridays

2.30pm – 3.30pm

Linda Clarkson, Depute Head Teacher


Tuesdays
2.30pm – 3.30pm

Elaine Hughes, Depute Head Teacher


Fridays

2.30pm – 3.30pm

Karen Cumming, Depute Head Teacher


Mondays
2.30pm – 3.30pm

Jo McGregor, Acting Depute Head Teacher


Mondays
2.30pm – 3.30pm

It would be best to phone the school to check that the person you would like to meet with is not out of school at a meeting.  If this happens, they will contact you to arrange another meeting.
Parent Focus Groups

In session 2010 – 2011, I met with focus groups of parents to hear their views about different aspects of the school.  I would like to repeat this during the current session.  If you have a child in P1 or P2 and would like to be involved in one of these groups, please complete the attached sheet at the end of the newsletter and return this to the school office by Friday, 14 December.  I will write to those parents who respond, to arrange a suitable date for a meeting.
Parents are welcome to attend the Nativity Service (Nursery - P3) which will be held on Tuesday, 18 December at 9.30am and also the Christmas Service (P4 – P7) on Thursday, 20 December, also at 9.30am.  A collection will be taken at both these services and donated to charities, chosen by the Pupil Council.
We look forward to seeing many parents in school at our Christmas events and we hope parents who celebrate Christmas enjoy this festival.  To other parents, we hope you have quality time with family friends over the holidays.  School closes on Friday, 21 December 2012 at 2.30pm and reopens on Monday, 7 January 2013 at 9am.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
Parent Focus Groups
I would be interested in contributing to a Parent Focus Group for P1 / P2 

Child’s Name



………………………………………………………….

Child’s Class



…………………………………………………………..

Parent’s Name



…………………………………………………………….
I will collate responses and contact parents to arrange a suitable date and time.

Thank you.
